Guarantee Adoption Tax Relief

Help Make the Hope Adoption Tax Credit Permanent!

Dear Colleague,

We all want every child to have a loving home.  Unfortunately, many parents who want to open their hearts and homes to a child through adoption cannot afford the huge expense.  Adoption can cost anywhere between $8,000 to $20,000 or more, and the cost continues to grow.  This is more than most families can handle and is the chief obstacle to bringing parentless children into loving families.

The Hope for Children Act, which doubled the adoption tax credit to $10,000 and doubled the employer adoption assistance exclusion to $10,000, passed the House by a unanimous vote during the 107th Congress.  However, when it was enacted as part of Economic Growth and Tax Relief Act of 2001, a technical rule was included to sunset the law on December 31, 2010.  Unless these provisions are made permanent, adoption tax relief will automatically disappear and prevent many children from joining loving families.

We will re-introduce the Adoption Tax Relief Guarantee Act shortly, which passed the House last year (H.R. 4800, 391-1) and would make adoption tax relief permanent. By helping new parents with the high financial costs of adoption, we can encourage strong, happy homes.

If you would like to be an original cosponsor of the Adoption Tax Relief Guarantee Act, please contact Nina Krig (DeMint) at 5-6030.  

Sincerely,

Jim DeMint

Member of Congress
